
Ihe Director

Central Intelligence Agency

Washington. D C.20S05

06 Ju ly ..1979

The Honorable P e te r  B. B ensinger 
A d m in is tra to r
Drug Enforcem ent A d m in is tra tio n  
W ashington, D.C. 20537

Dear P e te r :

Thank you fo r  making th e  s e rv ic e s  o f  R ichard  E. Salm i a v a i la b le  to  
us as needed s in ce  e a r ly  February  to  a s s i s t  in  our sea rch  fo r  u n w ittin g  
su b je c ts  o f  MKULTRA drug re s e a rc h  conducted d u ring  th e  1 9 5 0 's  and 1960’s .

Mr. S a lm i's  s e rv ic e s  have been in v a lu a b le . We have found him to  
be a  h ig h ly  com petent, d e d ic a te d , and p ro fe s s io n a l  in v e s t ig a to r .  I 
would a p p re c ia te  your conveying to  him my commendation and a p p re c ia tio n  
fo r  a  job  w e ll done.

We a lso  a p p re c ia te  th e  f r ie n d ly  co o p era tio n  and a s s is ta n c e  given 
g ra c io u s ly  by o th e r  members o f  your s t a f f ,  p a r t i c u l a r ly  th o se  in  your 
San F ran c isco  o f f ic e .  They have been most accommodating.

I am sending  to  S en a to r Bayh and S ena to r Kennedy tod&ynnv f in a l  
r e p o r t  o f  ou r sea rc h . A copy has been s e n t s e p a ra te ly  to  members o f  
your s t a f f .  I b e lie v e  you w i l l  sh a re  my sense o f  r e l i e f  th a t  we have 
found th e  program was much le s s  e x ten s iv e  than  o r ig i n a l ly  fe a re d .

A gain, your c o o p e ra tio n  and a s s is ta n c e  a re  deep ly  a p p re c ia te d .

Yours,


